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This paper is prepared in response to IDA's consultation document dated 16 October 2001 and represents 
M1's views on the subject matter.  Unless otherwise noted, M1 makes no representation or warranty, 
expressed or implied, as to the accuracy of the information and data contained in this paper nor the 
suitability of the said information or data for any particular purpose otherwise than as stated above.  M1 
or any party associated with this paper or its content assumes no liability for any loss or damage resulting 
from the use or misuse of any information contained herein or any errors or omissions and shall not be 
held responsible for the validity of the information contained in any reference noted herein nor the misuse 
of information nor any adverse effects from use of any stated materials presented herein or the reliance 
thereon.  
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1. M1 welcomes the move taken by IDA in developing the Telecom Consolidation Guidelines 

as it provides greater clarity and transparency with regards to the implementation of 
Consolidation Review provisions contained in Section 9 of the Telecom Competition Code. 
As Consolidations, when left unchecked, could potentially lead to anti-competitive 
behaviour, M1 appreciates this platform provided by IDA for industry members to feedback 
on the relevant regulatory issues and help contribute to the development of a competitive 
telecommunication market.  

 
2. In general, M1 agrees with the framework of the guidelines. By addressing various issues 

that are important in considering whether a consolidation should be approved, such as the 
market situation and the impact of the consolidation on the market, IDA has aimed to set up 
a reviewing process which is fair and transparent to Licensees. 

 
3. However, IDA should clarify some of the terminology and concepts used in the consultation 

paper, as they tend to be either confusing or rather ambiguous in their definitions. There are 
also certain areas in the reviewing process that M1 believes IDA could achieve greater 
transparency.  

 
4. Please find attached, at ANNEX 1, M1’s detailed comments from M1’s in response to 

IDA’s request for views on the proposed guidelines. 


